
[Your Name]​

[Your Address]​

[City, State ZIP]​

[Email Address]​

[Date] 

[Representative/Senator Name]​

[Office Address]​

[City, State ZIP] 

RE: Urgent Need for Oversight in Pennsylvania’s Dependency Court and CPS Process 

Dear Representative/Senator [Last Name], 

My name is [Your Name], and I am a parent in Pennsylvania. I am writing to bring your attention 

to a troubling legal case that exposes serious failures in how Child Protective Services and 

dependency courts operate in our state. 

In In the Int. of: V.C., a Minor (40-42 MM 2025), a newborn was taken from her parents without 

a warrant, affidavit, or valid child abuse report—based solely on a phone call from a caseworker 

with no personal knowledge—armed only with now proven false fabrications. The parents 

fought back in court and won custody. But when they tried to appeal the unlawful actions that 

started the process, the courts refused to hear the case, declaring it “moot” and “unappealable.” 

The implications are terrifying: 

●​ A child can be seized without cause. 

●​ If the parents win, no one is held accountable. 

●​ And the courts say it can’t be reviewed—so it can happen again. 

This is not just one family’s problem. This is a systemic issue. Without legislative or judicial 

oversight, these legal loopholes allow state agencies to violate parental rights with no check on 

their power. 



The parents have filed a petition with the Pennsylvania Supreme Court requesting extraordinary 

jurisdiction under 42 Pa.C.S. § 726. The case raises critical constitutional and statutory questions 

that have never been directly addressed by appellate courts. Whether the Court accepts the 

petition or not, the legal system has already signaled that these violations can escape review. 

That should alarm every lawmaker who cares about the integrity of family law and due process 

in our state. 

As your constituent, I urge you to review this case and support efforts to clarify and enforce the 

laws that are already on the books—laws that are being ignored in practice. 

Please help protect due process and parental rights in Pennsylvania. 

Sincerely,​

[Your Full Name] 

 


